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September 5, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

On August 6, 2019, King County voters overwhelmingly approved King County Proposition 1, the Parks, Recreation, Trails and Open Space Levy. This letter transmits a supplemental budget appropriation ordinance that continues county-wide investments in parks, trails, recreation, and open space protection for the benefit of all King County residents, no matter where they live.  

The enclosed ordinance, if adopted, will also provide funding to the Department of Parks and Natural Resources to begin its implementation of the recently approved six-year property tax levy. 

Specifically, appropriations within the ordinance will accomplish the following: 

· Keep parks and trails clean, safe, and open by providing nearly $52 million for King County Parks operations and maintenance, $5.9 million for capital projects that will renovate, repair, or replace play areas, synthetic and grass ballfield turf, backcountry trails, and other park infrastructure, as well as $2.3 million to invest in the Weyerhaeuser King County Aquatic Center;
· Make parks and recreation more accessible with a total of $22.5 million for a variety of direct contributions and competitive grant programs, which includes $8.5 million directly for King County cities’ and towns, $5.3 million for the Woodland Park Zoo, $1.9 million for the Seattle Aquarium, and a combined $6.8 million for targeted equity grants, aquatics capital grants, cities capital and open space grants, community partnerships and grants, and contributions to the King County Fair in Enumclaw and King County Search and Rescue; 
· Improve regional trails and mobility by providing $25.8 million for seven capital projects to design or construct regional trail connections, such as constructing a critical crossing along Eastrail (formerly Eastside Rail Corridor) at Northeast 8th Street and a contribution to the Cross Kirkland Corridor connection at 132nd Street;
· Grow and connect regional open space with a total of $13.5 million for acquiring and stewarding additional natural lands and passive parks, including the development of a Youth Conservation Corps to inspire the next generation towards environmental stewardship and civic responsibility, and in addition, $1.7 million to fund competitive grants to integrate habitat restoration, open space acquisition and recreational opportunities, with measures to reduce the risk of flooding. 

The legislation furthers the goals of the King County’s Strategic Plan, Equity and Social Justice Initiative, and Strategic Climate Action Plan as follows:

· King County Strategic Plan: advances the goals of Healthy Environment, Mobility and Health and Human Services by acquiring and connecting open space for preservation, increasing mobility options through the development of regional and public trail systems, and improving the health of our communities by providing better access to parks and recreation.
· King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative: supports the goals of investing upstream, where needs are greatest, and in community partnerships by investing in parks that serve communities of opportunity and creating a Targeted Equity Grant Program to organize, build capacity, and/or apply for grants to increase access to and use of green space and public recreation facilities for underserved communities.
· Strategic Climate Action Plan: furthers the goal to manage and restore parks and other natural lands in ways that maximize biological carbon storage and increase resilience to changing climate conditions by acquiring and stewarding healthy forests and open space.

In developing Proposition 1, the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) engaged more than sixty stakeholder groups including parks user groups, non-profits, King County cities, and community groups. In addition, close to 2,000 residents responded to an online customer satisfaction survey. 

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation is the next step to help King County preserve and protect our existing parks and trails system which King County residents have already invested in. It also enables us to make strategic investments to meet our region’s future needs. Attached are financial plans for the King County Parks Operating Fund and Capital Fund for reference.










If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Katy Terry, Acting Division Director of the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4526.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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